Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, December 9, 2014 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, December 9, 2014 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman
Stuart Halper, Member

Shelley Lotter, Member

Also Present:

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk



Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Sarah Yackel, Village Consultant


Absent:

Jay Neveloff, Member
Richard Pastore, Member
David Turiano, Village Engineer

Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-6-2010 - URSTADT BIDDLE PROPERTIES–SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  The Planning Board reviewed an application to amend a site plan to make changes to a façade.  The property is located at 1880 Pleasantville Road.
Mr. Chris Rafaelli, Architect, explained the proposed façade changes to the “B” building.  
Mr. Rob Aiello, of John Meyer Consulting, showed the site line from the neighboring property and explained the proposed screening.  

The Board had general discussion regarding light emanating from the site and whether neighbors would see it or not and asked if there could be a time restriction on the lights.  

Mr. Aiello stated he would have to consult with the owner because they didn’t know who the tenant was yet.  He stated the lights inside the structure would be much lower in intensity than the parking lot lights.  

The Board requested a study be done by the Applicant to see if there was any impact from the lighting emanating out of the façade.  
PB-15-2014 - URSTADT BIDDLE PROPERTIES (FREESTANDING SIGN AT ORCHARD ROAD) –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located on the corner Pleasantville Road and Orchard Road.
A representative from John Meyer Consulting explained the application for 2 signs and stated it was a secondary for the site and it was moved to allow for the required site distance.  He also stated they wanted to install a parking sign.  

The Board discussed various site plan issues including pedestrian walkways, striping and curb cuts and requested they be looked at.  The Board tabled the sign application to the next meeting and requested the existing one on Pleasantville Road be illuminated so they could compare the size.  

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to approve the parking sign application.  
PB-16-2014 - URSTADT BIDDLE PROPERTIES (SHERWIN-WILLIAMS PAINTS) –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 1908 Pleasantville Road.
Mr. Neil Cataria of Valle Signs explained the proposed sign and stated the sign would was only on the front.  
Planning Consultant Yackel stated the sign was Village Code compliant.  

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as presented.  

PB-17-2014 – 231 S. HIGHLAND REALTY INC. –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 231 ½ S. Highland Avenue.
Mr. Nick Rudyk of Hudson Signs explained the proposal and stated the letters on the sign would coordinate with the letters on the building.  He further stated it would not be illuminated at this time.  

Planning Consultant Yackel stated the sign was Village Code compliant.  

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as presented.  

PB-8-2013- BRIARCLIFF VENTURES – SUBDIVISION APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application for an approval of a 4 lot subdivision for a 6.22 acre property located at 51 Central Drive. 
Mr. John Turnquist, representing the Applicant, explained the revised plan and stated they were seeking 3 lots instead of 4 and they were all zoning compliant.  He stated they were seeking a preliminary lot count approval so they could go forward with the site engineering.  
Planning Consultant Yackel stated it was compliant but other items needed to be addressed such as getting approval from Westchester County for a new curb cut.  She stated if the Board was comfortable with the lot count, the Applicant could proceed with the other items.  

The Board stated the lot count was ok and it was ok to proceed with engineering of the site.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:45pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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